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the official inspection log for the iden-
tified sample. For purposes of this sec-
tion, a material error is defined as re-
sults differing by more than two stand-
ard deviations. The appeal or Board ap-
peal inspection result shall replace the 
previous inspection results recorded on 
the official inspection log for the iden-
tified sample if a material error is de-
tected. No certificate will be issued un-
less requested by the applicant or 
deemed necessary by inspection per-
sonnel. 

(c) Required statements. Each appeal 
certificate shall show the statements 
required by this section, § 800.161, and 
applicable instructions. 

(1) Each appeal inspection certificate 
shall clearly show (i) the term ‘‘Ap-
peal’’ or ‘‘Board appeal’’ and (ii) a 
statement identifying the superseded 
certificate. The superseded certificate 
will be considered null and void as of 
the date of the appeal inspection cer-
tificate. 

(2) When official grade or official fac-
tors, Class X weighing results, and offi-
cial criteria are reported on the same 
certificate, the appeal inspection cer-
tificate shall show a statement indi-
cating that appeal or Board appeal in-
spection results are based on official 
grade, official factors, or official cri-
teria and that all other results are 
those of the original, reinspection, or, 
in the case of a Board appeal, the ap-
peal inspection results. 

(3) Superseded certificates held by 
the Service shall be marked ‘‘Void.’’ If 
the superseded certificate is not in the 
custody of the Service at the time the 
appeal certificate is issued, a state-
ment indicating that the superseded 
certificate has not been surrendered 
shall be shown on the appeal certifi-
cate. 

(4) As of the date of issuance of the 
appeal or Board appeal certificate, the 
superseded certificate for the original, 
reinspection, or appeal inspection serv-
ice will be void and shall not be used to 
represent the grain. 

(5) When certificates are issued under 
paragraph (b) of this section, the ap-
peal inspection certificate shall show a 
statement indicating that the results 
replace the original inspection, rein-
spection, or, in the case of a Board ap-
peal, the appeal inspection results and 

that the appeal inspection certificate 
is not valid for trading purposes. 

(d) Finality of Board appeal inspec-
tions. A Board appeal inspection will be 
the final appeal inspection service. 

[50 FR 45395, Oct. 31, 1985, as amended at 55 
FR 24048, June 13, 1990] 

OFFICIAL RECORDS AND FORMS 
(GENERAL) 

SOURCE: Sections 800.145 through 800.159 ap-
pear at 50 FR 18986, May 6, 1985, unless other-
wise noted. 

§ 800.145 Maintenance and retention of 
records—general requirements. 

(a) Preparing and maintaining records. 
The records specified in §§ 800.146– 
800.159 shall be prepared and main-
tained in a manner that will facilitate 
(1) the daily use of records and (2) the 
review and audit of the records to de-
termine compliance with the Act, the 
regulations, the standards, and the in-
structions. 

(b) Retaining records. Records shall be 
retained for a period not less than that 
specified in §§ 800.146–800.159. In specific 
instances, the Administrator may re-
quire that records be retained for a pe-
riod of not more than 3 years in addi-
tion to the specified retention period. 
In addition, records may be kept for a 
longer time than the specified reten-
tion period at the option of the agency, 
the contractor, the approved scale test-
ing organization, or the individual 
maintaining the records. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 0580–0011) 

§ 800.146 Maintenance and retention of 
records issued by the Service under 
the Act. 

Agencies, contractors, and approved 
scale testing organizations shall main-
tain complete records of the Act, regu-
lations, the standards, any instructions 
issued by the Service, and all amend-
ments and revisions thereto. These 
records shall be maintained until su-
perseded or revoked. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 0580–0011) 
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